## Regular Monthly Meeting February 16, 2006

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, February 16, 2006, 7:00 PM at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Bob Peters and Bill Albertini present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag. The minutes were read and approved form the previous meeting.

Patrolman Darrin Cwynar gave the monthly Police Report.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Peters to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve the Lawrence County Economic Development Corporation Subdivision, lot line revision, contingent upon approved items by the Lawrence County Planning Department.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adopt Ordinance #1 of 2006, amending Ordinance #1 of 1998, removing the residency requirement for part-time employees.

## Public Comment:

Mr. Paul Kennedy, 33 Links Drive, stated that the area in front of his residence needs to be cleaned and the catch basin needs cleaned as well. Mr. Peters said the matter would be looked into.

Mr. William Alexander, stated that the anti-skid material needs to be swept up at the intersections, the street lights at Old Pittsburgh and Savannah need replaced. Deer Crossing signs need to be placed on Old Pittsburgh Road near the chili plant. There are two dips in the road approximately 50 yards south of the bridge in the elementary school. Mr. Peters stated all items would be addressed.

Mr. Manny Weinshcenk, Pennsylvania Avenue, expressed his concern about the potential for a storm water problem for those down stream of the new condo being built on Savannah Road. Mr. Peters said that the engineers are studying the situation and devising possible solutions. Mr. Weinshcenk also stated that speeding is happening in the school zone, and asked if Vascar lines could be painted on the roadway. Could anything be done with the East New Castle area, with the run down homes and the junk yards. Mr. Peters said he would talk with Mr. Marone.

Mr. Paul Young, asked that the culverts be repaired on Reno Lane. Mr. Peters said that the Public Works Department would be out to check into it.

Mr. Sam Garver, Dean Drive, asked if the Police could run traffic in the school zone. Mr. Garver also asked who is responsible for the front footage on Savannah Road once it is developed. Mr. Garver asked about warranty on the new construction.

Mr. Oran Allen, asked about the reporting sheet, Mr. Peters described the sheets as a 3 copies, one to the department, , and one to the complaintent. These would then be recorded in a log book.

Mr. Peters also stated that the supervisors will be meeting with Union Realty to discuss the Lawrence Village Plaza.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.